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To: Planning
Subject: Planning application objection 2020/6009/P
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Dear Sir/Madam

Re Planning Application: 2020/6009/P
Site Address: 22 Lower Merton Rise London NW3 3SP

We have missed the ‘add comments’ cut-off date but I understand we can still email our concerns/objection.
We would like to object to the proposed erection of a further story to this house behind us on the basis of the
resulting reduction in light, during the afternoon to sundown, particularly to our main living area (which is
the ground floor) and particularly during the autumn/winter months.

Secondly, we object to the resulting increased reduction in privacy as this development would present a new
set of windows (further to their existing windows) directly overlooking all our back windows (bedrooms,
living room, kitchen). The houses behind us are already about 1.6m higher than ours due to the sloping

ground which exacerbates the problem.

This development is being replicated on several houses in the block behind us thus magnifying the issues
above.

In 2014/15 a similar application was made (2014/7720/P) for an additional story, with a smaller (set back)
proposal. This was denied planning at the time for the reasons above and we would hope that these very
reasonable objections will apply to this new proposal.

Thank you

Yours faithfully

Nick kendall

39 Elliott Square
London NW3 38U



